
SM-1 Project Update, January 28, 2019 

Dear SM-1 Stakeholders, 

The SM-1 project team wants to remind our stakeholders that this Friday, January 31, is the deadline for 

submitting comments regarding the Draft Environmental Assessment (EA), Draft Finding of No 

Significant Impact (FNSI) for the decommissioning and dismantling of the SM-1 deactivated nuclear 

power plant at Fort Belvoir. We appreciate the feedback we have gotten so far and that we’ve heard 

from throughout this process.  

As a reminder, we have the Draft EA, FNSI and associated documents, including presentations and 

posters from our public meetings, available on our project website - www.nab.usace.army.mil/SM-1/.  

These files are in addition to additional project information, historical photos, and previous stakeholder 

updates regarding the SM-1 project.  

Comments can be submitted via e-mail to cenab-cc@usace.army.mil or by written mail to: 

Brenda Barber, P.E. 

USACE Project Manager 

c/o AECOM 

4840 Cox Road, Glen Allen, VA 23060 

Thank you all again for choosing to be a part of this process with us as we continue working through the 

planning phase of the decommissioning and dismantling of the deactivated SM-1. The team still 

anticipates awarding a decommissioning contract for the work around the summer timeframe, with 

mobilization work on site beginning in 2021. 

If you have any questions, feedback or information you’d like to share with us, please feel free to e-mail 

me or call our Corporate Communication team at 410-962-2809. 


